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MEDIA RELEASE

Inquiry into the Government’s IT Outsourcing Initiative

Final Report

Re-booting the IT Agenda in the Australian Public Service
The Chairman of the Senate Finance and Public Administration References Committee, Senator George Campbell, today tabled in the Senate the final report of the committee’s inquiry into the Government’s IT Outsourcing initiative.

The Committee has found that the sheer size of the whole of Government IT implementation task was ambitious and that the Initiative introduced substantial risks in its own right. While the Committee agreed that the Initiative was a major and important undertaking, this wide-ranging inquiry has revealed a series of problems, incidents and shortcomings.  

While the Committee has been critical of many aspects of the Initiative, it has also acknowledged the positive outcomes. The Committee has endeavoured to produce a forward-looking report with practical recommendations to improve all aspects of future IT outsourcing. The Executive Summary and recommendations are attached.

In its earlier interim reports, the Committee highlighted the apparent lack of understanding in the Australian Public Service and in the private sector about parliamentary accountability. In this final report, the Committee has highlighted failures to substantiate projected cost savings, difficulties in the transition to total outsourcing and other workforce related matters.  It has also examined those issues related to documentation of processes and results. 

The Committee has focused on strategic improvements to many facets of outsourcing, including probity and contract management, data security, intellectual property, planning, privacy, savings, industry development and the development of a body of expertise to assist agencies productively and successfully outsource their IT requirements in a devolved environment - where they believe it is desirable to do so.

The Australian Democrats have attached a supplementary report supporting the Committee’s findings. Government members of the Committee do not agree with some of the views expressed in the report and have attached a minority report. 

This report, interim reports, submissions to the inquiry and other documents, are available on the Committee’s website at http://www.aph.gov.au/senate_fpa
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